TOWN OF WESTWOOD

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Nancy C. Hyde, Chairman Michael F. Walsh, Clerk John M. Hickey, Third Member Michael A. Jaillet, Town Administrator Pamela Dukeman, Finance Director Christine E. McCarthy, Executive Assistant

DECISION BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Date: February 28, 2017

LETTER OF INTEREST – SCHOOL BUILDING AUTHORITY (Agenda Item #4097)

Board of Selectmen Meeting, February 27, 2017

	In Favor	Opposed	Abstention	Not Present
N. Hyde	X			
M. Walsh	X			
J. Hickey	X			

M. Walsh moved for the following vote:

Resolved: Having convened in an open meeting on February 27, 2017, prior to the closing date, the Board of Selectmen of Westwood in accordance with its charter, by-laws, and ordinances, has voted to authorize the Superintendent of Schools to submit to the Massachusetts School Building Authority the Statement of Interest dated March 21, 2017 for the Hanlon Elementary School located at 790 Gay Street, Westwood, MA 02090, which describes and explains the follow deficiencies and the priority category for which an application may be submitted to the Massachusetts School Building Authority in the future:

Priority 7 – Replacement of an obsolete building in order to provide for full range of programs consistent with state and approved local requirements

and hereby further specifically acknowledges that by submitting this Statement of Interest Form, the Massachusetts School Building Authority in no way guarantees the acceptance or the approval of an application, the awarding of a grant or any other funding commitment from the Massachusetts School Building Authority, or commits the Town of Westwood to filing and application for funding with the Massachusetts School Building Authority.

J. Hickey Seconded. Unanimous Vote: 3-0

Distribution:

Pam Dukeman John Antonucci Heath Petracca

Michael A. Jaillet Town Administrator